
REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING 
 

10 FEBRUARY 2025 
 
 
 
Supervisor Hyde opened the February 10, 2025, Regular Town Board Meeting at 
7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

Town Officials in Attendance were: 
Jeffrey Fluker, Deputy Supervisor  Timothy Embt, Councilman 

(Absent)   Steve Wells, Councilman   Diane 
Fowler, Councilwoman (Absent)   Debbie Douglas, Town Clerk 
   

Barbara Czworka, Highway Superintendent 
 

 
 
Carl Hyde, Jr., Supervisor 
    

 
   
Town Clerk Report – Shauna Klump 

- Presented the Minutes of January 11, 2025, Organizational & Regular 
Town Board meeting. 

 
A motion was made by Councilman Wells, duly seconded by Councilman Fluker, 
to approve the Minutes of the January 11, 2025, Organizational & Regular Town 
Board meeting as presented.  Motion passed with All in Favor. 

- The Clerk’s Monthly Report for January and bank statements were 
reviewed by the Town Board. 

 
Highway Superintendent Report – Barbara Czworka 
 

- We have done 49 plow runs and 3 sanding runs 
- With the amount of runs this year we are almost out of salt. So, we are 

only covering hills/curves and intersections currently and minimally 
on parking lots. 

- 200 tons were ordered in January and at this time we still had 500 tons 
left. But currently we are down to 120 tons. 

- We are working with only 2 employees currently and it takes 4.5 hours 
to do a round of plowing, please keep this in mind when it is icy or 
heavy snow. 



 
Board Committee Reports 
 Councilman Wells 

- The Planning Board did not meet 
Deputy Supervisor Fluker 
- The Fire Department breakfast was a bit slower this month also, very 

grateful to have 3 new members. 
 
Town CEO/ZEO- 

- 11-open zoning and building permits 
 
Supervisor Hyde- 

- 2025 Resident handbook was reviewed 
- Setting Town Salaries  
- 2% tax cap 
- Unfunded State Mandates 

 
 
 





 
 





 





 

  
Adjournment 
 
A MOTION was made by Councilman Fluker, duly seconded by Councilman 
Wells to adjourn the meeting at 8:17 p.m.  The motion PASSED with All In Favor. 
 
BY ORDER OF THE     Respectfully Submitted, 
BETHANY TOWN BOARD  
DATED: February 10, 2025,    Shauna Klump, RMC 
        Bethany Town Clerk 
 


